
FIREWORKS / FIRE RESTRICTIONS IN PLACE 

  

     By order of the Riverdale City Council and Fire Department, fireworks restrictions are 
now in place in high fire risk areas within the city. The areas include all land east of the 
Weber River on the south end of the city and extending north to include all areas east of 
700 West to the River Glen subdivision. The restrictions include the east bench area of 
the city extending from the south border north to the 300 West and Riverdale Road 
intersection. An area along the southwest bench is also included in the fireworks 
restrictions. A map of the restricted area can be viewed on the city website, 
www.riverdalecity.com. 

  

     In addition to the fireworks restriction there will be no open fires, no open flames, and 
no cigarettes allowed along the Weber River corridor.  The restrictions have been put in 
place due to high fire danger in these areas.  

  

     Riverdale City has experience three fires already this summer along the Weber River 
corridor. The largest of which burned for a half mile stretch along the Weber River trail 
on the north end of the city. The fire also burned a section of a trail bridge and has 
forced the closure of the trail through the area. The section of trial will remain closed 
until the bridge can be repaired. 
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